February 4, 1948.

Mr. John Dwight Sullivan Executive Vice-President The National Air Council Empire State Building New York 1, N. Y.

Dear Mr. Sullivan:

Inasmuch as Mr. Carter has been out of his office several weeks on account of illness, I am taking the liberty of passing your letter of January 28 along to Mr. Herbert Joseph, who has charge of the Aviation Committee of the Chamber of Commerce. I am sure that he would be able to give you as much or more information than Mr. Carter.

Yours very truly,

Secretary to A. G. Carter

KD:mm

FORT WORTH

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

FORT WORTH, TEXAS

TELEPHONE 3-2491

114 EAST EIGHTH STREET

February 7, 1948

Mr. John Dwight Sullivan Executive Vice-President The National Air Council Empire State Building New York 1, N. Y.

Doar Fr. Sullivans

Your letter of January 28th addressed to Mr. Among G. Carter has been turned over to me for answering and wish to advise that Fort Worth would be happy to have one of your speakers visit our city.

Feel sure that we would have a fair crowd that would be interested in aviation - particularly on the problem of national security.

For some three or four weeks; but I am sure that the Fort Worth Chapter of the Man, which meets in the evenings, or if you would rather we could have a luncheon sponsored by the aviation committee of the Fort Worth Chamber of Commerce. If the later is preferred please give me alternate date so I can see which one of our ballrooms will be open for that occassion.

Trust ng to hear from you in the near future in regard to this matter, I remain,

Cordially yours,

Herbert A. Joseph, Egr.

HAJ:bb cc: R. L. Bowen

K. Deakins